
August 11, 2014 

Dear Secretary Gessler: 

I am writing to oppose the proposed election rule 9.2.  I am a voter in Denver County, 

and have had experience since 2012 as a poll monitor and sometimes watcher in mail ballot 

processing facilities in many Colorado counties. Government accountability in elections 

administration means not only providing security and integrity in the voting and ballot counting 

processes, but not disenfranchising eligible voters whose voices should be heard and counted.  

Election Day is the one day when we are all equal and we vote with the belief in a system that 

will fairly count our votes – that is why we as a society agree to abide by the results even when 

our favored candidate or position loses the election.   

Proposed election rule 9.2 attempts to implement by administrative regulation an idea 

which failed as legislation. (Legislative materials attached and submitted for the rulemaking 

record). SB14-079 was introduced in the 2014 General Assembly and supported by the 

Secretary’s office. At a Senate State, Veterans and Military Affairs Committee hearing on 

January 27, 2014 many individuals and representatives (including myself) testified regarding the 

proposed legislation – which is almost identical in wording as proposed election rule 9.2. Those 

testifying in favor of bill cited signature discrepancies and ballot duplication problems in a 2013 

Broomfield election.  However, the proposed process for mail ballot challenges in SB14-079 – 

and now proposed rule 9.2 – do not actually address that problem.  

Rule 9.2 proposes a new vague challenge process for mail ballots that creates the likely 

possibility that an eligible Colorado voter will be disenfranchised without any chance to 

comment or refute the allegations. Indeed it appears challenged voters would not even be 

notified that their vote was not counted.  The risks of such a proposal clearly outweigh any flaws 

in our current challenge process for mail ballots. 

Currently, under C.R.S. § 1-9-207, mail ballots can be challenged using the challenge 

form for a variety of reasons. Before any decision is made, the challenged voter has a chance to 

provide an affidavit regarding the allegations.  Some challenged mail ballots are not counted 

after review of the voter’s affidavit, but others are verified and counted.  However, all materials 

for all challenged ballots are forwarded to clerk for further review after election, and possible 

prosecution if warranted. 

In contrast, the proposed rule allows any person to challenge a mail ballot on the basis 

that the voter is not eligible to vote on one or more ballot issues/candidates, but does not require 

these challenges have a factual basis or include facts supporting this challenge. Plus, the process 

takes away the ability of the voter to be notified or respond to the challenge to their eligibility.  A 

challenge would take place in the mail ballot processing center, outside the challenged voter’s 

presence, and is resolved without contacting that voter. Instead, after a vague “review” process, 

that voter’s ballot could be not counted based merely on one-sided allegations.  Indeed, it is 



unclear from the rule whether the voter would even be notified that the ballot was not counted – 

they might just continue on under the misguided assumption that their vote counted. 

The process is unclear and confusing in a number of ways:  

(1) What facts, evidence or information will the election judge team have access to for 

review of eligibility questions based on residency, citizenship, or age? My experience in mail 

ballot processing facilities is that election judges have appropriate limited resources available for 

signature verification, but do not have residency, citizenship and other personal data for every 

voter at their disposal. For voter privacy reasons, the same election judges who review signatures 

do not have access to the ballot itself – which would be needed to review eligibility for residency 

on certain ballot questions.  

(2) What happens if there is a disagreement in the bipartisan team who is “reviewing” 

eligibility? The proposed rule only contemplates that election judges will agree on the eligibility 

determination and does not state what must happen for a “split” vote. Will the vote be counted? 

(3) Is there any recourse for an eligible voter who is disenfranchised by this process that 

resulted in not counting their vote without notice or ability to respond? 

Our current process is secure and includes highly trained election judges who conduct 

signature verification in teams.  I’ve witnessed the process which has many safeguards and 

numerous checks on signatures and dispute resolution teams already built into the process.  The 

proposed rule would add unlimited challenges with unclear additional steps which will slow 

down the process of mail ballot processing without adding any additional expertise or insight 

into mail ballot processing.  

These concerns and others resulted in the legislation not advancing in the General 

Assembly. Without legislative change to C.R.S. §1-9-207, it is doubtful whether the proposed 

rule procedure can be adopted by the Secretary as it appears to contradict the statute. For these 

reasons, I urge the Secretary to reject proposed rule 9.2.   

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Peg Perl 
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